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JOINT PETITION

Orlando Utilities Commission (“OUC”) and Progress Energy Florida, Inc., (“PEF”) (collectively, “the Joint Petitioners”), pursuant to Section 366.04(2)(d), Fla. Stats., and Rule 25-6.0440, F.A.C., jointly petition the Florida Public Service Commission (“the Commission”) for approval of a territorial agreement in Orange County, in the form attached hereto as Exhibit A.  In support hereof, the Joint Petitioners represent as follows:

1.
The Joint Petitioners are electric utilities organized under the laws of Florida and are subject to the regulatory jurisdiction of the Commission pursuant to Section 366.04(2), Fla. Stats.  OUC’s principal offices are located in Orlando, Florida.  PEF’s principal offices are located in St. Petersburg, Florida.

2.
All pleadings, notices, and other communications in this matter should be served on the undersigned attorneys for OUC and PEF.

3.
OUC and PEF are parties to a currently effective territorial agreement delineating their respective service territories in Orange County (the “Current Agreement”), which was approved by the Commission in Order No. PSC-95-0440-FOF-EU, issued April 5, 1995 in Docket No. 940565-EU, and extended by the Commission to be effective through January 31, 2007.


4.
OUC and PEF have agreed to a new territorial agreement to replace the Current Agreement upon its expiration (the “New Agreement”).  A copy of the New Agreement is attached hereto as Exhibit A.  However, maps delineating the respective Territorial Areas of OUC and PEF are being finalized and will be provided shortly as a supplemental attachment to Exhibit A.

5.
The Commission has long recognized that properly constructed territorial agreements between adjacent utilities are in the public interest.  The Joint Petitioners believe and therefore represent that the New Agreement is in the public interest and should be approved.

WHEREFORE, OUC and PEF respectfully request that the Commission grant this Joint Petition and approve the New Agreement contained in Exhibit A hereto.
                             
Respectfully submitted,




       s/  John T. Burnett                          



       John T. Burnett



       Associate General Counsel



       Progress Energy Service Company, LLC


       Post Office Box 14042



       St. Petersburg, Florida  33733-4042



       Telephone: 727-820-5184



       Facsimile:  727-820-5249

 
          Email: john.burnett@pgnmail.com


      Attorney for



      Progress Energy Florida, Inc.
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